
                                                       Anchors Aweigh Club, Inc.  

                                                     Steering Committee Meeting  

                                                     Minutes of the July 23, 2013  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05PM by Finance Officer Birch O. Followed by Serenity Prayer. 
Birch filling in as Chairman in Steve I.’s absents. Welcome new Club Manager Mark S. and 
new Office Manager Judy B. 
Requests for additional item to be discussed.  Joe P, 2 additional items. 
Steering Committee Members Present:   Arlette W. Pony C. and Katie F. Birch O. Joe P. and 
Dan R.  
June minutes read and accepted. 
Club Manager’s Report-Mark S.-Started as Club Manager 7/15. 
Incidence report: Had to ban one individual for destroying property and disturbing others. 
Dan reminds Manager, over 30 days of banishment requires Board approval. 
Would like to construct and hang an ‘open’ sign on the porch during regular hours of 
operation. Volunteers are always needed. A total of 50 hours per week are covered by 
volunteer counter staff. There will be a Counter Staff Meeting next Tuesday evening.  
 Joe P asked that we re-establish our payroll records for newly appointed positions of Club 
Manager and Office Manager as per grant requirements.   
Officer Manager’s Report- Judy B.- 
Utilization report: 4801 up 244 from last year. Avg. per day, 160. Dan R asks for 
comparison of numbers for all past kept records. 
Membership list: 59 
Budget: Profit & Loss -We ran at a loss of $1,728 in June. End of the month balance in the 
operating checking accounts was $23,962 (after $4,000 into escrow) vs. the end of the 
month budget balance which was $15,179 meaning that we were ahead at that point by 
$8,783 due to the 5K run. 
Progress for this month: All bills and deposits are caught up. Paid the D&O and Flood 
Insurance. Received the Windstorm bill, will pay it this week. Then can apply for the 
Sheriff’s Grant for $4,400.  Will do a cost analysis on grocery procurement/delivery.  Tax 
letters/response  will be sent out tomorrow.  Ward & Meyers CPA note: Tax preparation 
bill will be ‘considerably’ higher than last year due to the extra work they have to do as 
opposed to the complete reports received last year.  
Plans for next month: Finish taxes, answer IRS letters. Finish work to receive the HSAB  
grant for $2,200 from first payout, will have until Sept. to apply.  Reconfigure the budget to 
match the QuickBooks Profit & Loss.  
Finance Committee- Birch O- Reviewed P&L and Budget as developed by the ACCUPOS 

System. Amended budget is still under development. Tom G. will be closing the 1st State 

Bank account. 

Dan R. notes: looking at our current assets, (74K), for the first time the club is meeting with 

By-laws (2011) mandating that we have 6 month of operating expenses  on hand. 

Considering the position the Club was in two years ago, This Is Huge. 

Committees:  

       House: CM states the leak is still leaking from termite holes, will address. 



       Garden- Chris S – Regarding plans for shed. Att.Adj. group expects to have finished 
plans to present at its monthly business meeting Thursday 25th. Will bring before the Board 
in August.  
       Fundraising: Pony C. Meditation Sail/ Waiting from word from Shaun, date TBA.  Also 
planning event at Tropic Cinema TBA. Steve I. has offered to spearhead a fundraising event 
in the garden for Labor Day; any help from the Board would be appreciated. ‘Behave’ hats 
are on the way. Fantasy Fest plans in the works. Perhaps sell counter beverages off the 
porch. 
Holiday Gift & Yard Sale-Katie F- Looking for storage space to facilitate donations.     
       Governance: Dan R. – Ward & Meyers Accounting still working on the BP claim. 
Requesting  additional info form2008.   Updating the ‘State of the AACI Report’. 
Grants- Joe P. Will schedule a grant meeting for Board Members. TBA 
       Klaus-Murphy- Still waiting to hear. Second Application submitted in June. 
       United Way-Status Quo 
       CFC-Awarded – Status Quo 
       FSECC-Status Quo 
       SAFF- Awarded $6,600     
       HSAB-Submitted a mid-term report in March. Requested $2,200 will hear September 
30th. 
Submitted an application for $4,500 to the ‘Smither’s Foundation of NYC’ in June. Still 
waiting to hear.  
Unfinished Business: Club as a drop-in center. That is: The Clubhouse is a referral point 
for someone coming off the streets in need of outreach programs. Staff would have a 
booklet to turn to, to help identify the needs of an individual and be able to send them to 
where the resources are. Lou Hernandez of Help Line has retired; we will need a new 
contact person to advised Club Manager . Newsletter-TBA 
Sustainability Meeting on hold until word from Klaus-Murphy. 
New Business: Joe P. makes a motion that AACI submit information to the Monroe County  
Homeless Services for inclusion in their ‘Comprehensive Services Brochure’. I.e.: E-mail, 
Organization Background, Population Served, Meetings. Second by Dan R. Motion 
approved.  
Would like to request a monthly grant progress report.  
Adjourned: 7:50pm. 
Closed with the Serenity Prayer. 
 
 
In loving Service, 
Kathleen Ford, Secretary AACI                                                             
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